## SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT – RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE EXECUTIVE, COMMITTEES AND TASK GROUPS

## **Executive Summary**

At its meeting on 6 April 2021 the Planning Committee considered a report on the Scheme of Delegations and a recommendation to Council. The Members of the Committee were advised that, under the scheme of delegation, applications for approval of details reserved by condition submitted by Woking Borough Council and their companies/entities had to be reported to Planning Committee for determination. At present, for the period between 6 April and 8 June Committee meetings, no decisions on these applications can be made which would result in delays on Council projects. To avoid the delays and to ensure the applications are determined in a timely manner, it was proposed to allow these types of applications to be delegated to the Development Manager in consultation with the Chairman of the Planning Committee for a temporary period.

The Committee supported the proposal and accordingly recommended to Council that appropriate authority should be delegated to the Development Manager for determination in consultation with the Chairman of the Planning Committee (or, in his absence, the Vice-Chairman) for a temporary period.

RECOMMENDED TO COUNCIL That applications for approval of details reserved by condition submitted by Woking Borough Council and their companies/entities are delegated to the Development Manager for determination in consultation with the Chairman of the Planning Committee (or, in his absence, the Vice-Chairman) for a temporary period until the first substantive meeting of the Planning Committee in the new Municipal Year (8 June 2021).

## **Reasons for Decision**

Reason: This will ensure decisions on these condition applications are

determined in a timely manner.

The Council has the authority to determine the recommendation set out above.

Background Papers: None.

**Reporting Person:** Julie Fisher, Chief Executive

Email: julie.fisher@woking.gov.uk, Extn: 3333

**Contact Person:** Frank Jeffrey, Head of Democratic Services

Email: frank.jeffrey@woking.gov.uk, Extn: 3012

Portfolio Holder: Councillor Gary Elson

Email: cllrgary.elson@woking.gov.uk

Shadow Portfolio Holder: Councillor Graham Chrystie

Email: cllrgraham.chrystie@woking.gov.uk

Date Published: 7 April 2021

REPORT ENDS